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Game Design: 
 
 

LESSON 2 TASK: Adding some weapons/rewards and programming them. 

Skills to demonstrate: 

Beginner Intermediate Advanced Expert 
 Add one character to the 

game who can be 
controlled to move 
around your racetrack. 

 Add some basic 
programming that will 
cause a simple action to 
take place when you 
bump into an object. (It 
can be a positive or 
negative action). 

 Program more than one 
action to take place when 
an object is bumped, (e.g. 
score points and make a 
noise). 

 Include characters that 
will move without being 
controlled by a player.  

 Using variables to 
develop a scoring system. 

 Use copy and paste to 
add the same 
programming to a 
different character. 

 Improve the gameplay by 
programming your 
character to view in 
either 1st or 3rd person, 
giving the player control 
over their view. 

 Use advanced features 
(e.g. pages or creatables) 
to change the behaviours 
of a character, e.g. when 
collect a star, become 
invincible; when bump an 
apple, gain ammo for a 
period of time or until an 
obstacle is bumped.  

Tasks to complete: 

Beginner Intermediate Advanced Expert 
 Program a character to 

move around the 
racetrack being 
controlled by a player. 

 Add some obstacles to 
your game that will cause 
something negative to 
happen (lose points or 
health). 

 Add some objects to your 
game that will cause 
something positive to 
happen to a character in 
your game (gain points 
or health). 

 When an object is 
bumped, it should make 
a noise. 

 Add some enemies that 
move on a path. 

 Add some weapons with 
consequences, e.g. an 
object will explode or 
lose health when it is hit 
by ammo. 

 Add a timer. 
 Score a point for every 

second the player 
survives in the game. 

 Add other characters to 
the game (make sure 
they aren’t being 
controlled in the same 
way as your first 
character.) 

 The player should be able 
to control the camera 
view within the game. 

 Add a reward that makes 
a character invincible for 
a period of time. 

 Use creatables and 
timers to randomly 
create objects that can 
have a positive or 
negative impact on the 
character. 

REMEMBER:  
Everyone works at a different pace. Work through the activities that are a challenge for you, not your friends. Don’t 
worry if you are doing ‘beginner’ activities and your friends are not. Doing the activities that are a challenge to you 
will ensure you make progress with your computing skills. 

Lesson review 
Beginner Intermediate Advanced Expert 
 I completed mostly 

beginner tasks and 
demonstrated mostly 
beginner skills. 

 I completed mostly 
intermediate tasks and 
demonstrated mostly 
intermediate skills. 

 I also completed all of 
the beginner tasks and 
demonstrated those 
skills. 

 I completed mostly 
advanced tasks and 
demonstrated mostly 
advanced skills. 

 I also completed all of 
the beginner and 
intermediate tasks and 
demonstrated those 
skills. 

 I completed mostly 
expert tasks and 
demonstrated mostly 
expert skills. 

 I also completed all of 
the beginner, 
intermediate and 
advanced tasks and 
demonstrated those 
skills. 
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